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ANNEX
Information Relating to Members whose Employment was Part Time
At December's meeting a report to committee confirmed that no new regulations would be forthcoming for part time members wishing to buy back scheme membership and so, summarised the 3 options to be used to deal with the 500+ cases on our register. We were asked to provide numbers of staff in each category.

For those scheme members who joined the Local Government Pension Scheme (LGPS) prior to 01 April 1988 whose details are currently recorded, or on later scrutiny are determined that they ought to have fallen into this group, it is proposed that the LGE formula (set out in circulars 152 and 164) is used to calculate the back membership offer.

The employee would be required to meet the cost of contributions plus interest element. Whilst employer costs would be met through the valuation process as increasing liabilities. 12 Members

For the second group of scheme members they can now be advised that no regulations are expected and can therefore lodge their claim with the ET. 177 Members

However for those scheme members who have already left employment there is no option to make a claim via the ET outside of the six month limit for such claims. Therefore the concern is that they could now seek to make a claim for maladministration and seek compensation for their losses.

Pension Services will need to advise previous scheme members that they can make a complaint under the Internal Dispute Resolution Procedure (IDRP). In choosing this route it would allow each case to be individually assessed and where it is considered that the member did not have sufficient information to make an earlier decision to join the LGPS then they could be allowed to do so. 29 Members
Note: 300 + records have been discounted. The register was used for both potential pension & ET claims.
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